
 

 

Place Fridge Magnet Here 

SUNDOWNER BBQ 
 

The sausage sizzle sundowner before our monthly meeting is on again 
and thank you to those that set up the BBQ and do all the cooking. 

 
    Robert   9279 3506 or 0418 917 133 

Mid-Week Run  
Wednesday 9th  August 2017 

Our last mid-week run to our place was well attended and I hope you all enjoyed your treats at the 
Hedgehog Café. 
Our next meeting place is at Brian Brookes’ residence at 254 Stanley Road, Byford.  We are then 
heading to a new and large transport depot at Kwinana.  Morning tea is provided. 
 
Brian 9525 4664 9.00 – 9.30 am departure.  See you there.  
 
Robert  0418 917 133 
 
 

New Members 
 
I and the Club would like to welcome the following new members and we look forward to see-
ing you all out and about in your vehicles. 
 

Len & Sanja Damjanovic 
Zane (new raffle helper) 
Anne Fiamengo 
Deanna Corbett 
John Orr 
 
 

Robert 



 

 

Website     
www.vaawa.org.au 

 

AUGUST 2017 

EMAIL 

                                 Facebook 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/Vaawa/  

Albany Round the Houses 2017 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/Vaawa/


 

 

Meeting opened at 8:02 
Attendees 48 as per attendance book 
Apologies Peter Callo, Ray Roberts, Solly Constantinos, Brian White, Evan & Gabbi Lori, Paul & Maria  
                    Fiannaca, Margaret Smith, Joe Brajkovich, Frank Ferrari, James and Beth Perry, Laurin Lang,   
                    Grant & Lynda Williams, Terry Eagan and John Young. 
Visitors Zane Damjanovic 
New members Len Damjanovic & Anne Fiamengo 
Previous Minutes Approved on a motion by Debbie Paine, seconded Graeme Barton 
Business arising Nil 
Correspondence In           As read 
Correspondence Out As read 
Business arising           Nil 
Treasurers report           As read accounts looking very healthy at present. 
 Accounts for payment  John Young (Honorarium 16/17), Dave Currell (Web Site), Subiaco print for  
                                       magazine, print & post, T Warner (post) Rob Hyde (BBQ & badges) 
                                     Moved for payment Ross Lang, Seconded by John Buise. 
Events        John Buise gave a synopsis of the tin run to be held in September. 
                           Some of our lady members are to organise some events in the future.  
                           For all other events please refer to the Events run sheet. 
Editor                There was some confusion as to why Subiaco Print did not do the magazine this month. 
             *(Our Publisher was happy to continue with publishing the magazine and Editor assisted) ED* 
Publisher Debbie Paine advised that with Martin’s assistance they did the magazine last month, they are to  
              take the printer home and do the magazine for August until a more permanent solution can be found. 
Vehicle examiner NTR 
Registrar NTR 
Library Martin has sorted a lot of magazines out mostly into Holden and Ford, please help yourselves. 
Building NTR 
Property NTR 
CMC           NTR 
General business Brian Pilton advised that he has a volunteer who is willing to teach people how to weld  
                               body panels, this is to be done at the clubrooms a note pad has been left at the front for  
                               those interested to put their names down 
                      Robert Hyde thanked all those who attended the Presidents run he was delighted at the turnout. 
                   Robert Hyde thanked the outgoing committee for their help and support throughout the past year. 
Raffle winners     Bob DeJong, Tony Warner, Ron Devenish, John Buise, Julie Cranfield and Ross Lang 
Display car           There was no display car. 
Meeting closed 8:34pm 

MINUTES OF THE V.A.A.W.A.  GENERAL MEETING 
19 Helen Street, Bellevue. 11.07.2017 

                                                                       VAA Club Merchandise 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                           Please see Shirley Everett 0424 422 270 

Caps and Bucket hats $18.00 

Stubby Holders $10.00 

Hat badges $8.00 

Men’s Dress shirts $65.00 
Ladies Dress Shirts $65.00 

Men’s T shirts with emblem $35.00 

Ladies T shirts with emblem $35.00 

Jackets to size 5XL $85.00 

Bumper metal badges $40.00 



 

 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

For those members that did not attend or were unable to attend our last meeting which was our AGM,    
nothing much has changed.  All 3 positions at the front table have remained the same except your Secretary 
has now also taken on the role of Club Registrar.  This is quite a busy role at different times of the year so I 
thank him very much for putting his hand up for this job.                                                                               
Our now retired Registrar, Mr. John Young, has done a great job over the last 17 or so years.                
Thank you John for setting all of this up for the Club and probably making it a little easier for the next person 
to take on the role. 
12 Months ago a lady from the government attended our Club-rooms, plus about 40 other Clubs also attend-
ed for an update on Club Constitutions.  Ours has not been up-graded for approximately 20 years.             
Our member Amelia has typed up the whole Constitution and put it onto a thumb drive for Tony & another 
member or two to look at it again and bring it up to today’s standard, thank you Amelia and also the other 
members that are sorting it out. 
Our President’s lunch was a great success with about 45 members and friends attending our lunch and run 
to Quindanning.  Pictures of the event will be in the magazine and so I personally thank you for your attend-
ance.  Not sure about next year, but a lot of you seem to enjoy a 1 ½ - 2 hour run in the country. 
Speaking of runs, our next major event is John Buise’s Vintage Tin Run which promises to be another excel-
lent outing into the country and people’s back yards, thanks John. 
You may notice a slightly different format in this magazine as Tony & Loris have re-designed a couple of 
areas and hopefully that will make it an easier task for our Editor.  I know you weren’t at the AGM Frank so I 
guess it is okay that you were voted in again. (All Ok ED.) 
Debbie and Martin are now printing our magazine at their home so hopefully that makes it a lot easier for 
these 2 willing members.  Thank you once again for taking this job on. 
Not much else to say except thank you to all the members who have put your faith in us 3 to do our bit for 
the Club.  Don’t forget though it takes a lot more than us up front to keep this Club going so thank you to the 
many who help out for the various jobs.  I have said it before and I am proud to say it again, what a great 
Club we have.  It is also great to see most of the seats occupied at our meetings. 
 
Safe Motoring 

Robert Hyde 

From the Secretary/ Registrars desk 
Fellow members thank you very much for having the confidence to elect me to both of these positions you 
can be assured I will do my best to fulfil those duties the very best I can.  
I am not sure if you all realise it but John Young had been the club registrar for 19 years so we all owe him a 
big thank you for looking after us for so long.  
I do know that one of John’s frustrations was members not letting him know when there was a change of ad-
dress, phone number, email and vehicle holdings etc, given that we are starting to prepare the club register 
for the 17/18 year can I ask you all to check on last years register and make sure that we have all of your 
details correctly recorded.  
If there are changes can you please email, text or write to the PO box and let me know. In addition please 
make sure that we have your email address so that we can advise or remind you of coming events.  
We are going to make Wednesday mornings at the clubroom a regular event for those of us lucky enough to 
have retired, if we do not have a vehicle to work on we will be doing some maintenance around the clubroom 
and grounds, call in for a cuppa or lend a hand with what ever needs doing. The mid-week runs will carry on 
as usual. 
  
Kind regards, 

Tony Warner 
0417 555 073 



 

 

Vintage Tin Run #2 
 

 
Friday September 1, Saturday September 2 and Sunday September 3 
Welcome to the South West 
Caravaners and campers are all welcome to stay overnight at John’s Patch. 
A barbeque (please bring your own BBQ pack) will take place at John’s plus the traditional big fire will be 
going of course as it gets bloody cold at nights here. 
Also, bring out some chairs; they fit your backside better than mine and besides I don’t have enough. 
Please RSVP John on 0408 954 773. 
 
Friday 1 September 2017 (12 for 1 PM Start) 
 
The run starts in Brookton, at 1 pm,  town side of the caravan park, where we meet – watch for the signs with 
the VAA logo and VTR and red arrows. 
If you miss all or any of these, phone John on 0408 954 773. 
I will hand you a run sheet for the three days 
1st Stop  Just a short walk to Geoff Forward’s place. 
2nd Stop  For the Ladies, mostly, the good sized bric and brac shop in town. 
3rd Stop  Ken Hall, 2 km south of Brookton. 
4th Stop  John Tate’s at Yornanning. 
5th Stop  John’s Patch, 902 Cuballing East Road, Cuballing – overnight stop. 
 
Saturday 2 September 2017 
 
9:00 AM we leave John’s Place and head for Wickepin where the Community Shed is waiting. 
Ladies, have a look through the homestead, walk through the bush museum, to check out the farm machin-
ery restored by the Ladies Shed. 
Then to the shedders for a cuppa at a cost of approximately $7. 
The men are invited to go to the old tractor shed and meet Ausie, the owner of the old garage, tractors etc. 
At 10:30 (Approximately), all assemble to leave for the Highbury Tavern and Lionel Brooks place next door 
Something different: A man’s collection of toys. 
After this a well deserved sit down lunch at the Tavern - pay as you order.  
After lunch, we are off to Wagin to check out two truck yards which, I’m told, are worth a look.  
Then we hit the road, back to John’s Patch to enjoy your BYO BBQ pack, cooked on my BBQ. 
This trip, it’s all blacktop driving, so bring your old trucks and cars. 
 
Sunday 3 September 2017 
 
9:00 AM, we leave John’s Patch and head back to Narrogin to Guillio’s workshop, then to the Narrogin Res-
toration group’s museum for a look see and a cuppa. 
And then...That’s all folks  -  it’s home time. 
 
Please ring your Club rep the number of people, vehicles vans etc planning to attend for me to plan parking.  
 
Phone numbers: Cuballling Tavern   9883 6032 
   John Buise   9883 6570 or 0408 954 773 
 
Hope to see you all here and there. 
 
Happy motoring. 
John Buise.  



 

 

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE 
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FOR SALE 

Month 
listed 

Item Cost Contact Phone 
number 

06 1956 Sunbeam Talbot MK3 Saloon. Recon 
engine, g/box, clutch, leather upholstery, 6 
mths rego, floor shift etc, many spares.   
 
 
 
 
 
 

OFFERS Mike Walker 0439 911 650 

06 1996 Toyota Starlet Auto. 143000 Km  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

$2,500 Doug         
Edwards 

0439 936 006 

07 1971 ZD Fairlane in need of  full restoration, 
unlic, 302 Windsor  automatic large alumini-
um radiator fitted. 

Offers 
around 
$10,000 

John  Buise 0408 954 773 

WANTED 

Note: To advise of an item to be listed AND  
when it is sold or needs to be removed from this listing please contact: 

Tony Warner   
email: lancelot2@westnet.com.au   

Mobile: 0417 555 073 
Or 

PO Box 1399, Midland DC 6936 

Month  

listed  

Item Cost Contact Phone number 

06 Front Stabilizer HZ Holden 

Justin 

  

Negotiable Justin Neville 0421 511 958 

06 Trimatic to Radiator oil cooler 
pipes. 
  

Negotiable Justin Neville 0421 511 958 

06 Servex wheel alignment turnta-
bles 

Negotiable Tony Warner 0417 555 073 

07 Vintage Spark Plug Cleaner Negotiable Alan          
Shuttleworth 

0414 792 815 



 

 

President’s Lunch Run - Quindanning  
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York Motor Show – Sunday 2 July 
Brrr....it was a very cold morning, by the time we reached York we had thawed out and feeling a little warmer.  
Attendance was a little low this year, however after a good pie & a hot coffee at the bakery shop and there 
were some interesting collectable shops to browse through. I think Sasha was the best dressed in her new 
coat.  

Amelia 
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                                    VAA COMMITTEE  2017 –2018 

President Robert Hyde 9279 3506 

 

Assistant Events 
Co-ordinator 

Debbie Paine 9247 1729 

Vice President Ray Smith 9309 4837 Magazine Editor Frank Ferrari 0419 421 087 

Secretary Tony Warner 0417 555 073 Publisher Debbie  Paine 9247 1729 

Treasurer Rhonda Barton 0409 880378 Assistant Publisher Martin Paine 9247 1729 

Assistant  Treasurer Val Smith 9309 4837 Dating Officer Trevor  Harrison 9398 4829 

Registrar Tony Warner 0417 555 073    

Scrutineer Graeme Barton 9530 1148 Raffle Co-ordinator Domenic  Paoliello 9274 5370 

Assistant 
Scrutineer 

Ray Roberts 0438 911 387 
Assistant Raffle 

Co-ordinator 
Elijah, Isabella             

& Zane 
 

Commercial 
Scrutineer 

Ron Devenish 9457 3788 Kitchen Manager 
Margaret Smith          

& Shirley Everett 
9331 5464 

Property Officer Ross Lang 9342 3702 
Swap Meet   Organ-

iser 
Ray Smith 9309 4837 

Librarian Martin Paine 9247 1729 
Assistant Swap 

Meet 
Co-ordinator 

Robert Hyde 9279 3506 

Club Historian Ron Perry 9295 3420 
Club Merchandise 

Manager 
Shirley Everett  0424 422 270 

Events 
Co-ordinator 

Vacant  CMC Delegate Rob Hyde 0418 917 133 

Assistant Events 
Co-ordinator 

Tony Warner 0417 555 073 Club Caretakers 
Brian White  &    
Graeme Barton 

9295 1619  
9530 1148 

QUERY 
This gadget is at the Esperance museum – they don’t know what 
it is. 
Maybe some of our readers/members know what it was used for. 
It is marked 1891. 
Regards 

Adrian Barnes. 
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VAA   EVENTS CALENDAR  -  2017 

All Monthly meetings start at 8pm        

 DON'T FORGET OUR   PRE  MEETING BBQS 

MONTH DATE DAY TIME NAME COMMENTS CONTACT PHONE 

July 23rd Sun 9 - 4  Vintage Markets 
Claremont Show-
grounds 

Tony Warner 0417 555 073 

Aug  8th Tue 8:00pm Monthly Meeting Clubroom Tony Warner 0417 555 073  

Aug 13th Sun All Day 
Shannons Clas-
sic on the park 

Perth City Fore-
shore 

Tony Warner 0417 555 073 

Sept 
1st,2nd
& 3rd 

Fri thru 
to   
Sunday 

10:00am 
Brookton 

John Buise’s Tin 
Run 

 Starting at 
Brookton  Friday. 
BYO everything 

John Buise  0408 954 773 

Sept 12th Tues 8:00pm Monthly Meeting Clubroom Tony Warner 0417 555 073 

Sept 13th Wed 9:00am Mid Week Run TBA Rob Hyde 0418 917 133 

Sept 17th Sun 
9:00am-
5:00pm 

Bindoon Historic 
Vehicle Day 

Assemble at Gin-
gers Roadhouse. 
TBA 

Chris Stokes 9576 0050 

Sept 24th Sun 
10:00am-
3:00pm 

Field of Quilts Boddington Eugene 0474 155002 

and 
YOU CAN FIND US  ON FACEBBOOK 

 
PLEASE REMEMBER 

You must attend 3 Club events per year Retain your concessional licence 
 

[our financial year starts from our A.G.M.] 

VISIT OUR VAA WEBSITE 

http://www.vaawa.org.au 
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